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SECRETARY-TREASURER ANNOUNCES

NEW OFFICIAL HEADQUARTERS AND NON­
PROFIT, BULK-RATE POSTAL APPROVAL

Beginning with this issue, newsletters will be mailed at bulk-rate

by the Secretary-Treasurer from the AAH's new headquarters, at the

Classics Dept., Brown University, Box 1856, Providence, RI 02912,

tel. (401) 863-2993 (direct) or 863-2123 (msg.), fax (401) 863-7484,
e-mail:aahdelia@brownvm.brown.edu.

AAH MEETING, NASHVillE, TN, 5-7 MAY 1995

Members are again reminded to submit two-page abstracts for pa­

pers of about twenty or thirty minutes length on the following top­

ics: (1) the Aegean and Near East before the Persian period, (2) so­

cial history, and (3) the Christianization of the Roman Empire.

Please e-mail these by October 1 to drewsr@ctrvax.vanderbilt.edu or

post by October 1 to Robert Drews or Thomas McGinn, Dept. of

Classical Studies, Vanderbilt University, Nashville, TN 37235. Inquir­

ies concerning the annual meeting should also be directed to the

above addresses. Programs and pre-registration packets will be

mailed to members by the end of January.

MEMBERS REPORT:

* President Carol Thomas writes: "The second annual reception at

the American Historical Association will be held in Chicago on Fri­

day, 6 January 1995, from 5:30 -7:00 p.m. in Conference Room A. Do

come if you plan to attend the meeting or if you are in the Chicago

area. Of last year's reception, member Louis Okin wrote that he es­

pecially enjoyed the reception - 'it was nice to be able to see so many

important and interesting historians in an informal atmosphere.'

As you are paying annual (or multi-annual) dues, you may re­

member that we have gained tax-exempt status. Any donations to

the Association are now tax deductible. As an inducement, I report a

gift of $500.00 from one of our members who wishes to remain

anonymous. It is the donor's hope that others will follow this lead,

probably with lesser amounts. If we have another pamphlet in 1995,

as we hope, contributions will be especially welcome.

On the assumption that even ancient historians are increasingly

relying on modern technology, particularly to communicate with one

another, it seems a good idea to put together a list of e-mail ad­

dresses for members of the Association. Dan Tompkins has agreed to

coordinate the venture. We will send him an up-to-date list of the

nearly 800 names on our mailing list. It would save a great deal of

time if you would send your e-mail address to him at:

pericles@astro.ocis.temple.edu.

We hope to have PAAH 5 in the spring of 1995; the author will

make a final decision this autumn. If you have suggestions for future

volumes, to be written by yourself or others, please contact any

member of the publication committee: Stan Burstein, Judith Hallett
or Carol Thomas.

May the year be good to you and to ancient history."

* Richard J.A. Talbert continues his offer to serve as broker for our

Canadian and English members. He suggests: "If you wish to pay

membership dues in Canadian or English funds, please calculate the

general level of exchange and write a check for that amount payable

to Richard lA. Talbert. Send the check (as usual) to the Secretary­

Treasurer of the Association, who will note payment and accumulate

checks before sending them to Talbert, who will deposit them in his

Canadian or Sterling accounts and remit his own check for the ap­

propriate total in U.S. dollars.

*The Atlas of Greek and Roman History reports that it is on

schedule for publication in 1999. For information on the project and
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opportunities to sponsor or support, contact Richard J.A. Talbert at

Campus Box 8110, The University of North Carolina, Chapel Hill,
NC 27599-8110.

*The Committee on Ancient History and Friends of Ancient His­

tory cordially invite you to attend their joint reception at the APA

meeting in Atlanta, scheduled on Wednesday, 28 December 1994,

from 3:30 to 5 p.m. The reception has always afforded an opportu­

nity to meet with colleagues otherwise racing to sessions and com­

mittee meetings or out exploring the local sights. So please jot

down the date and we'll look forward to seeing y'all there. - D.O.

"'TheSecretary-Treasurer reminds you that Newsletter contents are

based on news submitted by members. So, serve it forth!

PERSONALIA AND BOOKS

Irad Malkin (Tel Aviv University) will spend the academic year at

the University of California, Berkeley, working on Myth and Terri­

tory: the Greeks in the Western Mediterranean. His book, Myth and

Territory in the Spartan Mediterranean. is scheduled for publica­

tion in September by Cambridge University Press.

Leonard H. Lesko (Brown University) is the editor and co-author

of a new book, Pharaoh's Workers: The Villagers of Deir el-Medina

(Cornell University Press, 1994). Examining the community of arti­

sans and civil servants responsible for the creation and decoration

of the royal tombs during Egypt's Empire Period, six Egyptologists

cover topics ranging from wages to literary tastes, ethnicity to per­

sonalliberty of the men and women who lived in a cramped village

on the desert's edge over 3000 years ago.

Eugene N. Borza has been appointed Interim Head of Penn

State's Department of Classical and Ancient Mediterranean Studies
for the 1994-95 academic year. Borza will retire from Penn State in

June 1995 and a search is underway for the Greek history position

there. Borza has also accepted an invitation to be Chair of the Per­
sonnel Committee of the American School of Classical Studies at

Athens for the period 1994-96.

Everett L. Wheeler (Duke University) received the Society for

Military History's Moncado Prize for 1994 for his article, "Method­

ological Limits and the Mirage of Roman Strategy," which appeared

in Journal of Military History 57 (1993) 7-41,215-40.

Moreover, Everett L. Wheeler and Peter Krentz (Davidson Col­

lege) have published a text with translation edition of Polyaenus'

Strategms of War and Leo the Emperor's Strategms (Ares Press).




